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Malmesbury Town Council 
 

Minutes of the Planning & Environment Committee Meeting 

Held in Malmesbury Town Hall on Tuesday 22nd June 2021 at 7.00pm. 

    

 
    

PRESENT:    Councillors: P Exton (Chair), W Jones, R P Jones, R Sanderson & E Whatton      

 

ALSO PRESENT:  Claire Mann (Acting Town Clerk) 

           

 

P&E/21/65 To receive Declarations of Interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct 

 

None received 

 

P&E/21/66 To receive apologies for absence 

 

Apologies received from Cllrs J Exton, C Ritchie & Doody 

 

P&E/21/67 To receive Public Questions in respect of items on this agenda 

 

None received. 

 

P&E/21/68 To confirm the Minutes of the meeting held on the 1st June 

 

The Minutes were approved & signed as a correct record  

 

P&E/21/69 Planning issues – to consider the following; 
a.   Planning Applications received since previous meeting 

   

PL/202105716 – The Retreat 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application. 
 
PL/2021/04197 – Jays Holt, 3 The Pines 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application 

 

Pl/2021/04316 – 17 Neibull Close 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application. 
 
PL/2021/04030 – The Old Bell Hotel 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application 

 

PL/2021/13135 – 20 High St 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application. 
 
PL/2021/04559 – The Town Hall 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee fully supports the application 

 

PL/2021/05859 – The Old Donkey Shed 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application. 
 

b.   Unresolved planning issues/updates 
The Clerk reported that the work at Abbey Bridge in Mill Lane is still being progressed and 
is awaiting information from the contractor. It was also noted that the other side of the 
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footpath is particularly dangerous and that the Clerk should find out ownership of the land 
to get the fence repaired leading down to the river. 

 

P&E/21/70 To consider footpath audit of all footpaths in the Town and how this could be 
managed (report CM) 

 
It was resolved that as information from the Cllr who requested this item was unforthcoming 
for the report to be collated, this discussion would be deferred to a future meeting at which the 
report will have been circulated well in advance for members to consider. 

 
P&E/21/71 To consider MTC response to Public Bus Network Survey 

 

Following discussion it was agreed that the committee would not make a submission as 

the Council but that the Chair would write a letter to the MCAN to explain its position. 

 

P&E/21/72 To consider Housing Figures Review (report Cllr P Exton) 

 

The proposals in the report were accepted by members with the alteration of the word 

‘adopt’ to ‘note’. 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Closed at 7.55pm 
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